
 

                                                              

November 2023 

                  Director's Message 
         By: Robert Winters 

 

Hello OCCBCA members and HAPPY HOLIDAYS  

 

Our Buick meeting was held on Saturday November 18th @ the 
Streamline Lounge in Orange, and we had great attendance 
with 20 club members, thanks to all you attended and  

Norm Kredit who drove his 37 Buick Century. 

Prior to the 11 AM Buick meeting, Alan Clark, Robert & 
Patricia Winters, Neil & Amber & Cal Matranga attended the 
Oldsmobile car show. 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 

Upcoming events and meetings are as follows. 

 
 

1) Laguna Niguel HOLIDAY PARADE Saturday December 9th 
10am-noon. Winters family will be driving this year’s Grand 
Marshall in their 1934 Buick Convertible Phaeton. 
 

 

 



 

 

2) Buick annual Christmas dinner hosted by Msg. Doug Cook  
with “White Elephant” exchange December 29th 6-9pm  
Our Lady of Mount Carmel Church 1441 W Balboa Blvd, Newport Beach, CA 92661 
 

3) Private tour of the Browning collection in Cerritos. January 13. 
Arrive 9:30 AM, Guided tour 10:00 - 12:00 Alan Clark will host 
the group for coffee & donuts at his warehouse before  
 

 
 

4) POCI – Fullerton Airport-Saturday February 3rd –10AM 
 

5) San Juan Capistrano car show-Saturday February 3rd 10am 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

 



 

Members Message Corner:                  by: Neil Matranga 

 

My Buick story starts in 1988. when I started working at Tustin 

Buick and had a first account of how nice a modern Buick was. Being 

a lifelong Oldsmobile owner I was able to appreciate the subtle 

differences between the GM lines. 

 

I have been immersed in GM cars since I was a child. My 

grandfather worked for GM/Oldsmobile from 1949 to 1996.  

Marrying a women from Michigan didn’t hurt either. Since then I 

have participated in the Great American Race and have completed 

the Long Haul Hot Rod Power Tour in 2000. I have also had the 

opportunity to work for a few automotive parts manufacturers 

designing new products for the automotive aftermarket. 

 

In August of 2000, Amber and I went for a walk near our home and 

met an interesting character wearing train conductor overalls with a 

cigar in his mouth sanding on a 1954 Buick Special. I asked him if 

the church still owns this place? He said “yes”. Then I asked him 

does the priest still live here? He said “yes”, I’m Fr. Doug Cook! 

 

From that evening we have had a wonderful friendship filled with 

unbelievable adventures, laughter and someone to lean on in times of 

need!! 

 

Shortly after GM decided to kill off Oldsmobile and sorry to say 

that I had to make a decision as to what we should drive every day. 



 

We bought our first Buick in 2007 and have enjoyed owning two 

Park Avenue Ultra’s. 

 

Since then we have been able to open up our own restoration shop 

specializing in pre-World War II automobiles. We have been very 

fortunate to be part of the Buick Club and have been able to host 

one event so far and hopefully more in the future. 

 

 

 
Thanks: Neil Matranga 



 

Joke corner:   
   

 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 

                    
       Tony Martinez – 12/31 
 

 

 

 

   Please stay current with yearly membership dues... 
Dues due January 2024 

 
Its greatly appreciated and helps club sponsor events and activities. 
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